Ashbury Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group


Minutes of the meetings held on 24th April, 2017
Present;  
Roger Baker, Peter Cowx, Jonathon Loose, Yoshi Nishio, Pauline Smith & Cliff Davies.  
Apologies;
Fiona Jury, David Pain & Christopher Prentice
1. The minutes of the meeting held on 31st March 2017 were accepted.

2. Locality Funding
YN advised that the locality grant had been confirmed on 21st inst, and we could expect it to be received in the Parish’s A/c within 3-5 working days – i.e. by 28th inst.   

Action complete

However, our grant will be for less than had been applied for [£7.5k rather than the full £9k applied for] with the consequence that it is considered prudent to pare back on costs wherever possible to ensure that the Plan can be completed, preferably without the need for further funding.   One obvious target area for savings is that of consultancy fees as these account for the major part of our expenditure – item 3 below refers.




3. Consultancy Fees
CD advised that even before the reduction in our funding referred to above, there were concerns as to whether we could sustain BSP's projected costs within budget and, as Fiona has the necessary qualifications & experience, we asked her practice, Fiona Jury Planning [FJP], to provide a quotation in parallel to that from BSP, and this proved significantly more competitive.   Given the fact of the reduction in our funding, and a squeeze on funding for neighbourhood plan projects generally, we consider it prudent to err on the side of caution and have asked FJP to undertake the bulk of the intended work while also expecting the SG to play an increased role.   
There is a negative impact to this in as much as FJ will have to step down from the SG, but this should at least ensure the reduced budget is still met.   CD to finalise programme & budget, and contract FJP






Action CD
4. Update from Topic Leaders on Evidence Base Gaps 
a. Business survey/report;

CD advised that thus far 35% of the distributed survey forms had been returned but as none of these were ‘amenity businesses’.   It would obviously be preferably if these businesses were included and hence the task completion date has been deferred until 5th May to provide a further opportunity for them to respond.
Action cont. CD
b. Open space survey/report;

JL/YN reported that the questionnaire had been published and CD confirmed that copies had been provided to Ashbury Shop together with a ‘post-box’ for completed forms.
It was also agreed that copies should be forward to all SG-members with the aim of each distributing 5-copies for completion by friends & neighbours to boost numbers.   The results will be collated & reported on/before 12th May.

Action cont. JL/YN
c. Stakeholder survey/report;

PS confirmed that the survey was now complete and data was currently being collated.   There had been concerns about how to present the data but these were addressed at the meeting and as a consequence the task should now be completed by 12th May .





Action cont CP/PS
d. Characterisation appraisals;
RB advised that the Ashbury CA had bee sluggish getting off the ground, but this was now moving forward with Peter Cowx & Richard Taylor taking one of three sub-areas each, and either Julia Blake or RB would undertake the other.   It was still anticipated that these would be completed/reported on/before 12th May.   JL advised that he and DP were adopting a different strategy for Idstone & KW but remained confident that the same end date could be met.
          Action cont. JL/DP/RB
e. Mapping exercise;


RB advised that, with the exception of ‘footpaths’ this was just about complete and tabled specimen maps for appraisal/comment - he will also circulate these to members not present.   It was agreed that for the published Plan these would need to be in A3 format to compensate for the inevitably small scale
Action cont. RB/NW
5. Preparation for next phase of Plan Process
With the local surveys in support of the Evidence Base now nearing completion, all SG-members were again asked to give some thought to the forthcoming tasks, and particularly to air any comments/criticisms they have on the draft EBR from Bluestone and/or the current V&O’s.   The other input that is needed is some ‘blue-sky’ thinking on how to conduct the forthcoming public consultation on the V&O’s as, given the concerns raised previously about ‘survey overload’ this will need to be as innovative as possible – see below.
Action ALL

6. AOB

i. Publicity;

Despite nearing the end of the Evidence Base process topic leaders are requested to provide a ‘post’ for the website and/or notice boards in an endeavour to keep the ANP in the public eye in the build-up to the public consultation.


Action ALL
ii. Station Road;

Because of the concern over the potential site off Station Road referenced in LPP2, an objection is being drafted that, it is hoped, the Parish Council will agree to submit.   Iif not it will be submitted independently.

Action CD.   
iii. Clerk/RFO;

CD reported that the situation over finding a replacement Parish Clerk is of concern as the current Clerk [James Greenham] also acts as our RFO.   As we are about to embark on an intense period of activity with commensurate spend, the need for a similarly diligent & efficient replacement could prove critical to the smooth running of the Plan process.   The situation is being monitored and the SG will be advised when the new incumbent is known.
7. Date of next meeting
TBA
Cliff Davies
30th April, 2017
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